Since the announcement in the last issue of this magazine our College boys have contributed a further sum of Rs. 20-8-3 only to the Deshbandhu Memorial Fund.

THE COLLEGE UNION.

The 3rd sitting of the College Union came off on Saturday the 7th November at 6-30 p.m. in root. No. 4. The attendance was poor which is rather regrettable in view of the fact that it was the first gathering of the staff after the Bijoya. Some items of business relating to the Provident Fund were first transacted, and then the members heartily engaged themselves in a lively chat. No paper was read, but the absence of any intellectual treat was made up for by the sumptuous repast that was served by the Secretaries. So the Lord gave 'us our daily bread,' and we came home late at night in a merry mood.

The College Union held its 4th sitting on Saturday the 19th December, at 6-30 P.M. Most of the members were absent. The few that had gathered together, however, thoroughly enjoyed themselves and went home after a heavy dinner.

HOSTEL AND MESS NOTES.

The seventh Anniversary of the Canning Hostel Union came off on the 10th of September, Mr. H. S. Shurwardy, Deputy Mayor of Calcutta, presiding. The Hostel Hall was tastefully decorated, and the occasion was graced by the presence of a large number of professors and other distinguished visitors, besides the Hostel boys, old and new. There was a varied programme of songs, recitations, comic sketches, and the staging of selected scenes from Bengali dramas, and each item was produced with uniform success. The President in a nice little speech exhorted the students to be the true sons of India, for he considered that was the best way of showing respect to the memory of Deshbandhu Chittaranjan who presided over the anniversary of the Union last year (reference to which had been made by Mr. Deven Sen, Secretary of the Union). After a